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The Saint Paul’s School 

Saint Paul Our Patron…Pray For Us 

THANK YOU to our sponsors! 

Gold Sponsor 
Charles Schwab 

Blue Sponsors 
Audubon Gold Exchange 

Bill McGehee Insurance, Inc. 
Fat Tuesday/New Orleans Original Daiquiris 

Geophysical Pursuit 
Graphic Centre 

Pine Grove Electrical Supply 

White Sponsors 
Admiral Security Services 
Columbia Street Seafood 

Curren & Landrieu Court Reports 
Elmer Candy 

Pat’s Seafood & Cajun Deli 
P & W Industries, LLC 

Ron McGinty ’64 
Uniforms by Bayou 

Joseph A. Champagne, Jr./Gene Bennett Memorial Golf Tournament 

Special Thanks to 
Saint Paul’s Environmental 

Club 
Saint Paul’s Golf Team 

Saint Paul’s Mother’s Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lasallian 
Core 

Principles 

Education 

Concern Faith 

Community 
Respect 

            Gentlemen, 
                  First, let me thank all of the committee member 
             volunteers that were involved in the events in 
             October, especially Homecoming and The Joseph A.  
             Champagne/Gene Bennett Golf Tournament.  What a fun  
             filled and exciting month! Without your help, we would not 
             have had such a rewarding and successful month. 
                  We enter November with two of our sports teams, Football and Cross Country 
ranked number one in the state, so get ready for plenty of stiff competition on our way to the State 
Championships.  Let’s get out there and support our Wolves! 
     With so many events this past month, it was impossible to include everything in this issue.  I hope 
you enjoy!  GO WOLVES! 
 Mike Richard ‘68, Alumni Director  



 
 
 
 
 
 

Wolftracks Page 2 

The Saint Paul’s School 

Golf Tournament (cont) 

Alumni Band and Golden Blues 

Four father and son combinations played with 
the Marching Wolves for the Homecoming 
game in Hunter Stadium. Pictured after half 
time are: Pierre Simoneaux '82 and his son 
Dustin; Mark Johnson '76 and his son Nicholas; 
August Dixon and his dad, Mark '81, and Ryan 
Meraux and his dad, Pat '85.  

 
 
 

Low Gross 
1st Place- Reid Uzee, Laef Lowther, T.C. 

Ford, Herb Flood 
2nd Place- Chip Lavigne, Rick Hart, Chris 

Abide, Scott Favre 
3rd Place- Craig Brewer, John Fox, Marshall 

Lancaster, Brian Braddick 

Blind Draw 
1st Place- Tyler Stroble, Jacob Greenberg, 

Michael Willem, Chandler Cleveland 
2nd Place- Cleve Fair, Paul Stanworth, Mark 

Fair, Paul Gement 
3rd Place- Jeff St. Romain, Jeff Hummel, 

Don Celestin, Ron Garrity 

Longest Drive 
Ned Clark 

Straightest Drive 
Chris Keller 

Closest to the Hole - #8 
Craig Brewer 

Closest to the Hole - #15 
T.C. Ford 

Putting Contest Winner 
Larry Galloway 

 
 

Golf Tournament Winners 

Click here for collage of Golf and Homecoming 

Low Gross 1st Place 
Winners 

Blind Draw 1st Place Winners – Michael Willem, 
Chandler Cleveland, Jacob Greenberg and Tyler Stroble 

Click here for video of 
Homecoming Performance 

http://s301324615.onlinehome.us/alumni/wolf_tracks/WT-Homecoming.pdf
http://youtu.be/2NapjvAPff0
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Capital Campaign 
La Salle Hall Renovation – Honoring the past while embracing the Future 

The Saint Paul’s School 

Little bit of the past with 
lots of future 

Centennial Club 
 Do not miss out in joining the Centennial Club for individuals, 
families, and businesses that contribute or pledge $50,000 or more 
towards the renovations of La Salle Hall.  This is a special 
membership club limited to those pledges made during our 
Centennial year.  A commemorative plaque listing names of 
Centennial Club members will be placed in La Salle Hall.  Please join 
us by December 31st and remember a  pledge may be spread over 5 
years and can be funded by many options such as insurance 
investments, stocks, trusts, deferred income and other means.  
Please give us a call to see how we may enroll you as a member 
today! 

Donate Now 

The date of OPEN HOUSE will be announced in the near future! 

SUPPORT OUR MISSION 

 
As we approach the opening of La Salle 
Hall, ALL students will benefit from the use 
of the 33,000 square foot building.  This 
newly renovated building will provide the 
Christian Brothers and their lay colleagues 
with the needed space to continue the 
Lasallian mission; through unity of a 
common vision, shared dedication and a 
supportive community. 
 

Pledge Now 

Windows overlooking the courtyard 

 
La Salle Hall will provide space for: 

 
      Art studio & kiln        Bookstore 

       Campus Ministry      Guidance Offices 
       Math classrooms      Pre-Engineering 
           & offices                    classrooms 
       Robotics                     ROTC classrooms,  
               offices & storage 
 

Center wing connecting the  
two exterior wings 

http://s301324615.onlinehome.us/development/capital-donate.html
http://s301324615.onlinehome.us/development/capital-pledge.html
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What’s New with You? The Saint Paul’s School 

   Olivia Dean Hardy – daughter of Dean ‘01 and his wife Kim Bonano Hardy, SSA ‘01 and  
   granddaughter of Matt ’69 and his wife Glenda, was born on Saturday, September 24th at 
   6:54 am.   

Archbishop Philip Matthew Hannan 

We thank God for the life of beloved Archbishop Hannan -- a good friend of the 
Christian Brothers.  Archbishop Hannan graduated from Saint John’s High School, a 
Christian Brothers high school, in Washington D.C.  He was so devoted to Catholic 
education that the New Orleans Archdiocese named its last Catholic high school 
after him.  While Archbishop, he visited every senior class in Catholic high schools 
and attended many Catholic high school graduations.  He was a friend and 
leader.  He lived and taught social justice.  May his life continue to be a source of 
inspiration to us all!  Archbishop Hannan!  Pray for us! 

   by Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC 

Greg Blasiar ‘09 -  Greg is a junior and defensive player at Millsaps College. He was selected 
as the Southern Collegiate Athletic Conference Football Defensive Player of the Week for 
games played on Saturday, October 15th. Greg made a career high of nine tackles including 
a tackle for a loss and a huge sixty-five yard interception return for a touchdown to lead 
Millsaps to a victory over Rhodes. He was a key to the major defense holding Rhodes to a 
mere 113 yards in the second half.  

Dixon academy became a military school in its 
last few years of existence as a way of trying to 
stay open.  It didn’t work and the school closed in 
1909. Circa 1907-1909 

Picture from the Past 

Cory Rougelot ‘05 – Cory is a medical resident and is pictured with the first baby he 
delivered. 

Social 
Justice 
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Alumni Affiliated Businesses – New Additions 

Rise Up ‘O Men of God 

Saint Paul’s mourns the loss of: 
Brother Clarence (Damian) J. Fioke, FSC 

Brother Clarence received the habit of the Christian Brothers 
in 1954 and served Saint Paul’s School in 1962 

Charles E. Saucier ’54 
Dr. Robert E. Ruel, Jr. father of Robbie Ruel ‘77 

John J. Braniff, Jr. father-in-law of faculty member Ken Sears 
and grandmother of Kenny Sears ’16 

Mrs. Susan Ayres, grandmother of William Kenyon ‘15 
Mr. Rene Duffour, grandfather of Winston Duffour ‘15 

  

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 
May they rest in peace! Amen! 

Acme Roofing Company – owned by Marc Cotlar ‘77 – Commercial and Residential Roofing, Licensed and 
Insured, 131 Sandra Del Mar, Mandeville, LA 985-377-4796, marcotlar@yahoo.com 
 

Audubon Gold Exchange – owned by Chris Freret ‘91 – Family run business that provides precious metals 
and rare coins, 20 Berg Court, Mandeville, LA 70471, 1-866-343-4792, www.audubongold.com  
 

C & H Plumbing – owned by Ernie Cole ‘85 – 509 Magee St, Covington, LA, 985- 
 

CM Combs Construction, LLC – owned by Chris Combs ‘98 – P.O. Box 3578, Covington, LA, 985-264-7125, 
ccombs@cmcombsconstruction.com  
 

Graphic Centre – co-owned by David Gaunt ‘01 – Banners, Real-estate Signs and Vehicle Graphics, 17574 
Hard Hat Dr # 4, Covington, LA, 985-626-1610, www.graphiccentre.com  
 

Ibos Roofing – owned by Jeff Ibos ‘85 – Second generation Saint Paul’s alumni in commercial and residential 
roofing since 1945. The business was started by Emile Sr., taken over by JB ‘78 after Emile passed away and 
is now run by Jeff ‘85. 415 N. Van Buren, Covington, LA, 985-892-2226, www.ibosroofing.com  
 

Gulf South Pools, Inc. – owned by Read Richardson ‘68 -  Swimming Pool Construction, 3100 Ridgelake Dr., 
Metairie, LA, 504-846-5116 
 

Live Oak Realty Group – owned by Tyson Walker ‘94 – Commercial Leasing, Property Management and 
Tenant Representation, 1115 N. Causeway, Mandeville, LA , 985-789-4088 www.liveoakrealtygroup.com  
 

Phil Meraux Tire Service – co-owned by Pat Meraux ’85 - Family owned and operated, now in its fourth 
generation. They provide the best tire and automotive service possible, 2000 N Highway 190, Covington, LA, 
985-893-4277, www.philmerauxtire.com  
 

Sciortino Financial, LLC – owned by Michael Sciortino ‘03 – provides financial, investment  and tax advice 
 

Times Grill – owned by Shearn Lemoine ‘86 - The original Times Bar and Grill is a Northshore favorite that 
has grown to include six more locations throughout Louisiana and Florida. Known by locals as the place to 
enjoy cold drinks and delicious custom burgers while watching the Saints play on large flat screen TV's. Try 
the cheese fries with Creole Ranch dressing. Family, friendly and always fun, www.timesgrill.com  
 

The Saint Paul’s School 

Br. Clarence 

mailto:marcotlar@yahoo.com
http://www.audubongold.com/
mailto:ccombs@cmcombsconstruction.com
http://www.graphiccentre.com/
http://www.ibosroofing.com/
http://www.liveoakrealtygroup.com/
http://www.philmerauxtire.com/
http://www.timesgrill.com/
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     Revelry was in the air recently as Saint Paul’s students celebrated Homecoming Week beginning on Monday, 
October 17. To promote school spirit, the Student Council once again sponsored Dress-Down Days, where students 
could wear clothes and accessories to match a theme for that particular day: Monday was Pajama Day, with both 
students and teachers enjoying the comfort of their pajamas! Tuesday was Pink Day, which allowed students to 
wear pink clothing in support of Breast Cancer Awareness. In addition, during the morning’s Pack Time gatherings, 
students learned about and discussed issues pertaining to the menacing disease. On Wednesday, students were 
encouraged to wear any types of Crazy Accessories they had, ranging from hats and ties to socks and belts. To 
brace for the cold that arrived on Thursday, students were allowed to wear any Ugly Sweater they owned. The fun 
culminated on Friday, which was an all-out Blue and Gold Day to help excite everyone for the Homecoming Game 
later that night. 
     In addition to a convincing 52-24 win over the Ponchatoula  
Green Wave, Saint Paul’s had many other things over which to  
rejoice on Friday night.  Foremost, as is the intent of any  
homecoming, the school welcomed back alumni dating as far back 
as the 1940s to as recently as last year, yet focused mainly on the  
Class of 1987, which celebrated their twenty-fifth Anniversary. To 
begin halftime, the Marching Wolves and Alumni Marching  
Wolves made a presentation to the Mouton family instituting a  
scholarship in honor of the late Mr. Roy Mouton.   Mr. Mouton  
attended Southern University before becoming the band director  
at Saint Paul's, where he instituted the iconic "Southern Style" of  
playing and dancing that the Marching Wolves are known for.   
Following the presentation was the recognition of the  
Homecoming Court.   For their performances, the Marching Wolves were joined by the  
alumni band members while alumni Golden Blues danced alongside the current Golden  
Blues. To conclude the weeks’ activities, students in 10th, 11th, and 12th grades danced the 
night away with their dates on Saturday, October 22, at the annual Homecoming Dance.  
    by Andrew Mullet 

 
Saint Paul’s Homecoming Court and 
their escorts:  Cade Cowen and  Lil 
Poulsen, Delaney Olister and James 
Robinson, Chris Reyes with the queen 
Monica Bravo, Jeff Pearce and Abbie 
Malen, Connor Campo and Kristin Lu 
and Alayna Almeida and Daniel Conlin. 
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The Saint Paul’s School 

Jazz ‘N Roll 2011 

--Thank You to our Sponsors-- 
Jewel of the Night 

The Paretti Family of Dealerships 

and Craig Paretti ‘93 

          Platinum Plus  Platinum 
Champagne Beverage Company   Stone Creek  

     and Joel Champagne ’75                           Club and Spa 

                Gold       Bronze 

 Covington – Mandeville                      Harold Anderson, Inc. 

             Dental Care                  Baldone-Reina Dermatology 

     Ed and Tricia Arms                            Children’s International Medical Group 

              Citizen’s Bank & Trust Company 

                Silver             Dr. Kevin Darr & Mary Thompson 

Banner Ford / Banner Chevrolet                       Dunbar & Liz Healy 

 Darren & Tina Chiasson                     Joe Johnson, Jr. APMC 

 Command Construction                   Embroid Me Mandeville  

Daigle, Fisse & Kessenich                    Gulf Mechanical Co, LLC  

Sonny & Susan Donnelly                Al & Diane Kramer Foundation 

Drs. Gerard Gianoli & Mary Lee Cherry       John R. & Elizabeth Munn 

Republic National Distributing Company       Dr. Steve & Julie Nelson 

Scana Propulsion USA, Inc and                     NOLA Lending Group, LLC  

    Dan Gaiennie, Manager                          Omni Storage 

Jeff & Melita St. Romain              Orthopedic Clinic of Mandeville  

Surgical Specialists of Louisiana            Pontchartrain Hematology & Oncology 

        Truitt Law Firm                                              Silva Gurtner & Abney 

     Voelkel McWilliams Construction                      State Investors Bank

                                                               W.T. Kentzel 

                  Blue   

   Reggie & Andrea Bressette   

       Kent & Marla Fowler 

   Nick & Elizabeth Icamina  

           Paul A. Lea, Jr.  

   Brian & Ann Kay Logarbo  

   Quentin & Donna Manion  

   Anthony J. Palazzo, MD  

   Penzato Insurance Agency  

     Michael & Gail Sitarz  

     John & Judy Sumrall  

      Michael & Jan Tilly  

      Jim & Beth Walther  

Austin & Angela Westbrook 

--Thank You – 

to our Restaurants 
407 North 

Abita Quail Farm 

Acme Oyster House 

Annadele’s Plantation 

Baskin Robbins 

Benedict’s Plantation 

Bistro Byronz 

Bonefish Grill 

Buster’s Place 

Carreta’s Grill 

Catering by Don 

Coffee Rani 

Columbia Street Seafood 

Friend’s Coastal Restaurant 

Honeybaked Ham 

Izzo’s Illegal Burrito 

Jambalaya & Company 

Keith Young’s Steakhouse 

Lola 

Sombrero’s Mexican Restaurant 

Mellow Mushroom 

N’tini’s  

Nur’s Kitchen 

Outback Steakhouse 

P.J.’s Coffee of New Orleans 

Pat’s Seafood Market &  

Cajun Deli 

Sage Café & Lounge 

Schwing’s 

Sorelli’s Brick Oven 

Sweet Daddy’s BBQ 

T-bones Grill 

Texas Roadhouse 

The Dakota Restaurant 

The Italian Pie 

The Lakehouse 

The Wine Loft 

WOW Café & Wingery 

Zea’s Rotisserie & Grill 

Zoe’s Bakery 

 

--Thank You to -- 
Our Auction Donors 

Our Student Hosts 

Our Volunteers 



The Saint Paul’s School 
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Cross Country The Saint Paul’s School 

     Saint Paul’s Cross Country Wolves are currently ranked number one in 
the state of Louisiana, having earned that honor after claiming first place 
trophies during the first three weeks of the season.  
     The Wolves claimed first place in the Varsity and Junior Varsity Divisions at the  
Saint Michael Bayou Boogie Meet at Highland Road Park, 
Episcopal Round Table Meet, and the Christian Brothers 
Invitational. 
     The Junior High Running Wolves also claimed the first 
place trophy in the Christian Brothers Meet, crossing the 
finish line 2nd, 3rd, 4th, and 5th and then 8th, 10th, 
and 11th, proving that the strength of the wolf is the pack.   

Team members are pictured at a Principal’s Assembly trophy 
presentation.  In the first row are: Matt Wirt, Bryan 
Livaudais, Tristan Smith, Spencer Albright, and  Zach 
Albright. In the second row are:  Ryan Durr, Christian 
Bergeron, Connor Bresette, Scott Brewster, and Kraemer 
Jackson. Third row: Saint Paul’s Athletic Director, Craig 
Ketelsen.  

Click here for website 

Saint Paul's senior, Brandon de la Houssaye, son of Kenneth and Lee de 
la Houssaye of Covington, has been selected as the WWL Prep Player of the 
Week for week four for his outstanding performance in the Saint Paul's-
Covington High game. Brandon made thirteen tackles, one sack, and one 
tackle for a loss.    

Prep Player of the Week 

     The Saint Paul's AquaWolves Swim Team utilized its quality and its  

Depth in out-scoring seven other teams in the Metro New Orleans High School 
Swim League Cluster Meet on Saturday, October 8 at the UNO Lakefront Arena  
Pool.  All eleven AquaWolves who competed in the meet scored for the team.  The  
AquaWolves won seven of eleven events:  Co-Captain James Robinson scorched the field in the 50 
and 100 yard freestyles; Junior Robert Klazynski stroked to victories in the 100 butterfly and 500 
freestyle; freshman Jacob Elliott came from behind to capture the 100 breaststroke.  The 200 medley 
relay of Will Warwick, Elliott, Klazynski and Robinson blasted the field to open the meet and the 200 
free style relay of Tom Harper, Kevin Nelson, Elliott and Robinson swam away from the field in the 
middle of the meet.  The 400 freestyle relay of Warwick, Harper, Andrew McInnis and Klazyski 
capped the meet off with a strong second place finish.   
      Here are the other scoring finishes:  Nathan Grotte, 6th 100 butterfly and 7th 100 breast, Tom 
Harper, 4th 500 free and 8th 50 free, Andrew McInnis, 9th 100 free and 14th 50 free, Max Morvant, 
9th 200 individual medley and 10th 100 breast, William Munn, 8th 100 backstroke, Kevin Nelson, 
9th 100 back and 10th 100 freestyle, Jeremy Walkenford, 4th 200 free and 11th 100 free  and Will 
Warwick, 2nd 200 individual medley and 4th 100 butterfly.            
    by Bill Babcock 

View Newspaper 
Article 

http://www.wwltv.com/sports/Prep-Players-of-the-Week-Week-4-130681498.html
http://www.nola.com/community/st-tammany/index.ssf/2011/10/st_pauls_school_cross-country.html
http://www.nola.com/community/st-tammany/index.ssf/2011/10/st_pauls_school_cross-country.html
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               From June 20th – July 25th , Saint Paul’s senior Justin DiCharia participated in the   
               first-ever Louisiana State Bar Association / Just the Beginning Foundation High 
               School Summer Legal Institute and Intern Program.  Justin attended two weeks 
               of law school classes and two weeks of law firm internships, met with volunteer 
               attorneys and members of the judiciary, visited the courts, participated in a  
               mock trial, and presented oral arguments for competition.  At the conclusion of 
               this five week program, mock hearings were held in the Federal Court of Judge 
               Karen Wells Roby, United States Magistrate Judge, United States District Court 
Eastern District of LA.   Justin placed first in Oral Argument and second in Written Brief. 

Pictured L-R : Fourth Circuit Judge Max Tobias, 
Justin DiCharia, Judge Karen Wells Roby and two 
other interns  who won for their legal memo writing 

Justin and his fellow students learn how to look up 
cases in the Louisiana  Supreme Court. 

                  Saint Paul's School is pleased to announce that six 
                  seniors have been recognized by the National 
                  Merit Scholarship Corporation. These academically 
                  talented students were recognized for their 
                  performance on the National Merit Scholarship 
                  Qualifying Test. They all rank in the top one per  
                  cent of the U. S.  high school seniors. Pictured in  
                  the first row at a recent Principal's Assembly are  
                  National Merit Semi-Finalist, Shawn-Wesley  
                  Skinner and Andrew Mullet, and National Merit  
                  Commended Students Reed Wilson, and Dane 
Stubbs. In the second row are Commended students Austin Frosch, and Sean Ross.        

Quality 
Education Justin presents his legal 

argument to Judges 
Roby and Tobias. 

http://www.lsba.org/
http://www.jtbf.org/index.php?submenu=New_Orleans_SLI&src=gendocs&ref=New Orleans_SLI&category=Summer_Legal_Institute
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Saint Paul's math instructor and Habitat for Humanity Club 
Moderator Richard Pichon, was presented an award from 
the West Saint Tammany Chapter of Habitat for Humanity 
for outstanding service of the student workers of Saint 
Paul's. The students compiled over 380 hours of service 
during the 2010-2011 school year. Andrew Mullet, 
President of the Habitat Club for 2010-11, and Christopher 
Arms, President of Habitat for 2011-12 received the award 
on behalf of the student workers.  
View Times Picayune Article 
 

Concern 
for 

Others 

Members of the Saint Paul's Air Force Junior ROTC 
put the Lasallian Core Principle of concern for 
others to work by helping the New Heights 
Therapy Center with their annual fund raiser. Lt. 
Col. Jerry Paul Brumfield, and his students worked 
on Saturday setting up for the event and on 
Sunday at the event. Volunteers standing included: 
Logan Richard, Dylan Hankel, Matt Cornu, Casey 
Fitzmaurice, Steven Arias, Paul Hood, and Lucas 
Richard. Kneeling are Cameron Impastato, and Lt. 
Col. Brumfield. 

Saint Paul's Varsity Wolves were selected to be 
CST High School game of the week for the week 
of October 2nd.  In addition to having the Wolves 
broadcast all over the south, as 
game sponsors The New Orleans Saints provided 
the Wolves' fans with the opportunity to have a 
photo taken with the Lombardi Trophy. Eighth 
grader Austin Grashoff, and junior David 
Englehardt took advantage of the opportunity. 
 by Karen Hebert 

Lombardi  

http://www.habitatstw.org/
http://www.nola.com/community/st-tammany/index.ssf/2011/09/saint_pauls_school_committed_t.html
http://www.newheightstherapy.org/
http://www.newheightstherapy.org/


Wolftracks      Page 12 

The Saint Paul’s School 

                 Saint Paul's Fighting Math Wolves 
                  entered the Saint Paul's Math  
                   Tournament in force winning both a 
                   Sweepstakes Trophy and a Whole 
                   School Test Trophy in addition to a  
                   number of individual prizes. Pictured  
                   after the competition in the first row 
                   are: Cray Pennison, Connor Trahan,  
                   John Cresson, Peter Olson, Nick Oubre, 
                   and Patrick Connolly. Row two: Burke  
                   Irwin, Warner Moore, Trent Pouey,  
                   Christoffer Friend, Shane Burkholder,  
                   John Villarrubia, Chris Arms, Evan  
                   Heitzmann, Gabe Emerson, and Jeffrey 
                   Champ. Row three: Walden Perry,  
                   Aaron Nguyen, Grant Landwehr,  
Nathan Grotte, Andrew Mullet, David Englehardt, Bobby Bayer, Cameron Robichaux, Everett Myers, and 
Luke Avenel. Row four: Austin Barrios, Austin Frosch, Nicholas Chaney, Peter Yager, Thomas Lavastida, 
Patrick Richards, Logan Sellers, Trevor Schott, and Robert Klazynski. Row five: Casey Fitzmaurice, John 
Paul Juge, Michael Brown, Evan Lewis, Michael Maggio, Max Morvant, Nicholas Sibley, Jacob 
McWillliams, Matt Ross and Jack Lynch. Row six: Ross Allbritton, Matthew Baldone, Max Gold, Sam 
Pearce, Patrick Danner, Beau Briggs, George Cazanavette, Kyle Cleveland, and Mitch St. Pierre. Row  
seven: Brandon Pierce.    By Karen Hebert 

“Give Thanks for Grandparents “ Day 

On Friday, October 7th Saint Paul’s hosted its annual “Give Thanks for Grandparents” Day.  Grandparents 
were invited to join their grandsons in the Student Center for an afternoon of thanksgiving and 
congratulations.  The program began with the posting of the colors, followed by a prayer service and 
ending with a Principal’s Assembly led by Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC, principal.  Brother Ray assured the 
grandparents that Saint Paul’s was living up to each of the five parts of its mission statement.  After the 
assembly, everyone was treated to a reception proved by the Saint Paul’s Mothers’ Club. 
     by Andrew Mullet 

Andrew Mullet with his 
grandmother Ms. Hortense Juncker 

JROTC Color Guard L-R: Paul Hood,  
Lucas Waldron and Nick Sibley 
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The Saint Paul’s School 

Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School in 
Covington, Louisiana;  a Lasallian school for boys, grades 
8-12. 
 
Publisher:    Danielle Pilie´ Lavie 
   development@stpauls.com 
    985-892-3200 ext 1270 
 
Contributing Editor:   Karen Hebert 
 
Contributors: Mike Richard’68, Bill Babcock, Brother Ray 
Bulliard, FSC, Joey Michel Photography, Andrew Mullet  

Live Jesus in Our Hearts…Forever. 

The Strength of the 
Wolf is the Pack 

Grandparents  (cont) 

Briggs Simpson with his dad Wayne  
on the right and his grandfather  

Bill Dellsperger on the left. 
Matthew Baldone with his  

grandmother Annette Michelli. 

Members of the Saint Paul’s Honors 
Biology class constructed edible cell 
reproductions for an activity. Mr. 
John Carambat, Biology Instructor, 
quizzed each student on the parts of 
their cells and checked the accuracy 
of the cell construction. After the 
grading portion of the activity, the 
boys got to share and consume their 
works of art. Instructor John 
Carambat, Michael Burke, Michael 
Brown and Eric Boudet are pictured in 
the class.  
 by Karen Hebert 

mailto:development@stpauls.com
http://www.joeymichel.com/

